
2 - Cruise Narrative
The research cruise began on 23rd March, 2022, at Nykirkekaien, Bergen, where the vessel (MF Vikingbank, R-11-K)
was loaded and prepared. To reduce the risk of infections from COVID-19 during the cruise, all members of the
scientific crew confirmed they had been vaccinated and details of the vaccination certificates were given to the vessel’s
skipper (Anders Kløvning).

The vessel left Bergen harbour at 1315 (UTC) on 23rd March, 2022 and sailed to Manger to collect fishing gear (Arr:
14:45). After leaving Manger at 15:45, we sailed directly to deep water off the coast of Norway to conduct the first test
haul, before proceeding to the UK sector. The vessel entered UK waters on 24th March at 04:09 [60.16N 2.02E].

 

Figure 2.1 – Chart of cruise track (dark blue line), test hauls (green points), fishing hauls (blue points) and harbours visited (Bergen,
Norway; Killybegs, Ireland; Skudeneshamn, Norway; red points). Details of the times and detailed positions of the test and fishing
hauls can be found in table 2.1.

 

There were thirteen hauls taken during the cruise: 2 test-hauls (without targeting catch) and 11 specifically targeting
blue whiting (Figure 2.1 and Table 2.1). The first test-haul was conducted in deep water off the Norwegian coast
[60.43N, 3.24E at 20:00], with the aim of checking the trawl and catch control and bycatch release sections were
correctly rigged, as well as fitting depth sensors (section 9) and testing the cod-end choking unit (section 5). A second
test haul was conducted in deep water at the continental shelf edge, WNW of St. Kilda [58.02N, -9.72W at 1335], to
further practice camera fitting methods and positioning, in preparation for “live hauls” targeting blue whiting schools. We
then sailed south towards the Porcupine Bank fishing grounds, entering the Irish/EU zone at 04:30 [56.69N -9.32W] on
26th March.
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